
 

Minutes 
Planning, Finance, Enterprise, and Economic 
Development 
Oelwein City Hall, 20 Second Avenue SW, Oelwein, Iowa 
April 25, 2022 - 5:15 PM 

 

Pledge of Allegiance  

Discussions 

1. Discussion on Security Assessment. 

Mulfinger presented that the city has been looking into this plan for some time and that staff is ready to 
implement the project as proposed.  

Seeders questioned that if staff was aware of this work, then why did Mulfinger not put the cost into the budget.  

Mulfinger apologized that it was not in the budget, and it was overlooked during that planning. Chief Logan 
offered another reason, stating that the cost of the project has fluctuated, and he was unsure what cost to 
provide to Mulfinger for the budget.  

Logan said a grant could available this fall. 

Payne asked if this is something the city must do right now or could wait for the grant.  

Mulfinger said that it would be best to start the process now.  

Weber advised that if it is to take three years the city could apply for the remaining two years of the grant.  

Mulfinger said that the process would provide many recommendations on safety and that the city is currently 
experiencing cyber-attacks on a regular basis. 

No motion was needed as the item will go to all of council for approval. Payne recommended a one year 
contract and work toward managed services if possible.  

 

Adjournment 


